
 

 

Canadian War Brides 

and Families 
                         Summer  2016 
 
Greetings from President Joan 
 
Wow!!  Wasn't that a party?  Judging from the numerous positive and appreciative comments received, we all had a 
good time!  Including me - bad back and all!  Halifax did us proud - and we have Elsie Mills to thank for us being 
there - she proposed the 2016 Reunion be held in Halifax, when we were in London, Ontario in 2014, and what a 
good idea it was!  We have a lot of local Halifax people to thank, including Carrie-Ann Smith from Pier 21, the Legion 
folks (who were a tremendous help to me), Peter Stoffer who connected us with amazing media contacts, and local 
businesses who gave us discounts we didn't even ask for.  Our working committee put in countless hours to ensure 
things ran well and most importantly that our War Brides enjoyed themselves which is why we do this.  Successful 
fundraising meant registration for the War Brides was reduced by $90.00 each and for our other members by 
$40.00!  All good stuff!  I loved the special birthday cake for the Bouncing Babies - and they were tickled pink - or 
maybe blue!  We now look forward to next year, with money in the bank and plans underway! 
 
Cheers! 

Joan  

 

Election of Officers 
At the Annual General Meeting in Halifax on May 21

st
, 2016 we held our election of officers.  At this meeting the 

Executive were unaware that there were several individuals present who were not members in good standing, 
including some who had never been members. 

Unfortunately one of the non-members made a nomination for the Vice-President position, and that individual was 
elected.  Subsequently this same non-member was nominated and elected to a Director position.  
After consultation with the Saskatchewan Corporate Registry (where the Canadian War Brides and Families is 
officially registered as an organization) and the Royal Canadian Legion we were advised that our options were to 
either re-run the AGM and Elections or to declare the election `null and void` and allow the current Executive to 
remain in their positions until the 2017 Annual General Meeting is held.  Due to the insurmountable task of re-running 
the AGM and Elections, the recommendation which has been agreed to by the incumbent Executive is that the 
current Executive remains in place until the 2017 Annual General Meeting. Several weeks later another issue 
occurred which meant our incumbent Vice-President was unable to continue on, so based on Section 98 (1)-(5)of our 
regulations, the current Executive appointed Lynn Martin to the position of Vice-President. 

Therefore, for the term of August 1, 2016 – July 31, 2017 this will be the Executive:  

  Joan Reichardt, President                                                Lorna Staten, Secretary 
  Jean Fells, Past-President                                               Janet Leahy, Treasurer 
  Lynn Martin, Vice-President                                             Sandi Jeffs, Director 
                                                                                           Grace Shewan, Director 
 

 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL TIME 
It`s that time of year again when we need to renew our Canadian War Brides & Families membership, 
which goes from August 1, 2016 – July 31, 2017.  Many of you have already renewed your membership  
at the Reunion in Halifax.  For those who haven`t yet renewed, a copy of the 2016-2017 Membership 
Renewal form is included with this newsletter.  Annual Membership Fees are $10.00. 

 



 2 

Reunion 2016 – Halifax, Nova, Scotia 
Our 6

th
 Annual Reunion was held in Halifax at the Westin Nova Scotian on May 20 – 22, 2016 and was enjoyed 

by all!  From the Friday night Dinner and Sing-a-long, to the fabulous tea which was hosted at Pier 21, to the 
beautiful Gala Dinner & Dance on Saturday night with music by the Boarding Party part of the Stadacona  
Band of the Royal Canadian Navy, to our Sunday Brunch and grand finale of everyone in attendance joining 
hands around the room and singing We`ll Meet Again! See the video clip at https://youtube/Mk43VNKVvTI    It 
was an unforgettable weekend! 
 

  

The `Blitz Bombshells` leading the Sunday 
 Sing-a-long with our fabulous pianist Gordon Fader 

(Photo by Anna-Lynn Sanche) 

 

The lovely Afternoon Tea hosted at Pier 21  
on Saturday afternoon (Photo by Ken Scott) 

  
`Bouncing Babies that sailed the bounding main` 

Eighteen War Bride children in attendance also celebrated 
70 years since they sailed to Canada with their mothers 

 in 1946. (Photo by Anna-Lynn Sanche) 

Saturday evening Gala Dinner & Dance 
(Photo by Ken Scott) 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Our lovely War Brides! 

(Photo by Anna-Lynn Sanche) 

Saturday evening Gala Dinner & Dance 
(Photo by Ken Scott) Carrie-Ann Smith  

from Pier 21 
(Photo by Anna-Lynn Sanche) 
 
See more Reunion photos of Anna-Lynn Sanche`s at  https://canadianwarbrides70threunion2016.shutterfly.com/ 

We`ll Meet Again! 
 

 

 

https://youtube/Mk43VNKVvTI
https://canadianwarbrides70threunion2016.shutterfly.com/
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MY TRIP TO THE HALIFAX REUNION 2016 
 

We had a wonderful time at this year’s Reunion. We drove 3470 miles from London ON to Halifax (5554 km) 
and back again - mostly good roads and cool but clear weather. 
 
Our destination was the Canadian War Brides and Families Reunion in Halifax May 20-22. I missed the 
Calgary Reunion last year, but was involved in the London Reunion 2014 with Grace Shewan, Bonnie 
Burroughs, Carol Small, Dolores Hatch, Barb Dmitrienko and Sheila Simpson. 
 
There were about 150 of us at this year’s reunion which celebrated 
the 70th year of the arrival of most of the war brides.  29 war brides 
attended - the youngest, President Joan Reichardt, was 87. 
Eighteen of us attendees had travelled as infants with our war bride 
mothers in 1946 on various ships. So we all turned 70 this year and, 
as we were in Halifax together at the reunion, the Reunion 
Committee arranged a celebration with a big cake and a song on 
Friday night.  I was one of those Bouncing Babies on the Bounding 
Main! 
 

 

 

 

 
Even more fun - three of us 70 year olds (Pat Styles, Sandi Jeffs and me - 
Susan Wallace) had arrived on the same day - July 23, 1946 - on the same 
ship - the Queen Mary - and were all called “SusieQ" by our 
mothers!   There we are in the photo - Susan is on the left, Pat in middle, 
Sandi on the right. It’s a small world. I also met Kathleen Haynes, a war 
bride’s daughter who lives in Prince George, BC where I taught for 9 years 
(1966-75) - Kathleen went to elementary school with a woman I used to 
teach with. We had probably stood near each other in Connaught Park when 
Queen Elizabeth visited and waved to us in May 1971 (BC’s centennial). 

 

The Queen Mary landed at Pier 21 in Halifax, and thanks to the helpful staff in the museum there, I now have a 
copy of the Queen Mary’s passenger list for her July 23 1946 crossing - it was thrilling to see my name along 
with my mother’s and our destination address in Port Arthur - it was my father’s parents’ house (they had died 
some years before) - our first Canadian home. 
At Pier 21, my name and my mother’s name are engraved on 
a brick in the Sobey Wall of Honour. 
 
On Saturday afternoon we enjoyed a lovely tea and concert 
at the Pier, thanks to Carrie-Ann Smith, who is a special 
friend of Elsie Mills from London - Elsie made the trip with 
Patt Malek and her friend Nancy from Glencoe, ON. Carol 
Small and Betty Tharratt also travelled from London. 

 
 
Mother and I were part of one of the largest group of immigrants to enter Canada - at least 44,000 women, 
most with babies.  I am very proud to be a part of that group.  
 

Submitted by War Bride Daughter, Susan Wallace 
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My trip to Halifax for the Reunion 

Submitted by War Bride, Kathleen Griffith 
 

     When I heard there would be a War Bride reunion in Halifax, I very much wanted to go. I had attended a reunion four years 
earlier in Victoria, which is near where I currently live, and had a wonderful time singing songs and meeting other women with 
the same experiences.  
     On April 4, 1946, I like many others came from England to Halifax on the Isle de France to reunite with my Canadian 
husband. When our boat left Bradford, a band still on the dock played “Will You No Come Back Again?”, which brought a tear 
to even the guys who had freed the whole of Europe. At War Bride reunions, I can meet others who understand these 
familiarities. 
     When I got off the boat my husband was there waiting for me. He lived in Halifax, so I did not have to take a train across 

Canada as other War Brides did. I was home when I arrived. So, a War Bride reunion in Halifax would give me a chance to 

see where my four children were born and the homes we used to live in before our family moved in 1952. 

     I wanted to go. But could I? 

     I have been sick with cancer of late. I’m 92, and the flight from Victoria to Halifax is over 7 hours long. Could I do this? But 
my doctor bluntly said, “You could die here or you could die in Halifax. What difference does it make?” So I decided to brave 
the journey, along with my daughter and granddaughter and the kindness of the organizers.  
     My son helped me pack everything and purchase my flights. He put labels with my name on everything: my cane, my 
walker, and my suitcases. At one point I even opened my purse and found he had put a piece of tape on the inside and written 
my name on it! 
     But there was another reason I was apprehensive: how would I feel seeing my old home in Halifax? When I first arrived in 
1946, the first thing I noticed was the houses were all painted white—imagine after the mill town I came from in England! 
Halifax was like “somewhere over the rainbow.” Shops full of things like candy, white bread, clothes without coupons, people 
moving in and out of the harbour to all over Europe—this Halifax was a bustling city. How would it look now?  
     My brother-in-law, who still today lives in Dartmouth, offered to take me to my old house on Connaught Avenue. The house 
I owned in my mind had been so beautiful it broke my heart to leave it in 1952.  All these years I imagined this sprawling 
property that I had to leave and if we hadn’t, I would still live there today in a home that I owned with lovely rose bushes and 
flowers everywhere. How would it feel to return and see what we had to leave? To see some new family living the life I was 
supposed to live? Things were not exactly perfect after we left Halifax, and this house to me has always represented happier 
times. 
     We also had another home too in Halifax, handed to us by my father-in-law: an old run-down cottage on a sloped Mumford 
Road lot that we used as a rental property. I have also thought all these years that I would be more financially comfortable if 
we kept that cottage and the rental money we earned each month. At first, I told my daughter I didn’t want to visit the old 
houses during the reunion—it would be too hard to see. I would rather just go to the reunion. 
     But I decided to go and be brave. I am glad I did, because it wasn’t how I remembered it. The Mumford Road rental had 
changed: 8 developments on the one old lot. When I first moved to Halifax, my husband and I wanted to build two places on 
the lot and tear down the cottage, providing us with two rental incomes each month. We hired an architect to create blue prints 
and applied for a permit from City Hall but were turned down! Now, they have 8 small homes on the same lot. Things have 
changed! It didn’t hurt to see the lot as I thought it might because it was just a rental lot.  
     When we went to the family home where I raised my kids in their early years, I felt the same way: there were no flowers, 
and the house looked run down. The restaurant my father-in-law used to work in at Elm and Quinpool, where my family and I 
would go to enjoy delicious fish chowder, was now just like any other storefront, crowded out by a Tim Horton’s. The Arm 
Bridge swimming hole where I used to take the kids swimming now looked polluted and the water looked much colder than I 
remembered putting four kids into.  
     So after these thoughts, I focused on the memories of Halifax that haven’t changed: walking through Spring Gardens with 
my children on the coldest days of the year while the sun still shone. Taking a lunch to the park and remembering to bring wet 
cloths for cleanups because in those days there weren’t any facilities. I remember never staying home and going everywhere 
in the city—we always had adventures, and this kept the house cleaner, too! I remember going to drive-in movies with the 
kids. We would arrive with them in their pajamas so that when we got home and they were sleeping we could just lift them into 
bed. And no babysitter needed for our date! 

 

The reunion itself was spectacular. The highlight was having tea at Pier 21, which was 
once just a platform where I prayed to God my husband was going to meet me and 
today is a splashy museum. In my hotel, I had a view of the harbor at night. The hotel 
staff took such care to ensure we were comfortable—I even got a cup and saucer in my 
room so I could enjoy my tea without a paper cup. I danced for the first time in decades 
to the Lambeth Walk. I sang old songs with new friends. The food was out of this world. I 
swam in the pool for the first time in a long time, too. Everyone who attended seemed to 
have such respect for what we did. It was so fun and now that I have returned to Victoria 
I feel like something in me has changed. I realized I had been romanticizing what could 
have been instead of focusing on the happiness I do have. I want to thank everybody 
that was involved in putting together such a phenomenal and successful event.  
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The following letter was sent from David Noyes, Chief Executive Officer, Cunard  Line along with a 
donation of $5,000.00 for our Halifax Reunion.  We thought we should share his kind words with all of 
our members. 

 
Honoured War Brides and distinguished guests: 
 
While I am sorry I cannot be with you this evening, I am privileged to be able to address you all through this letter. 
 
Perhaps the highest accolade ever given to Cunard was by Winston Churchill when he proclaimed that the contribution of Queen 
Mary, Queen Elizabeth and Aquitania in the Second World War shortened that devastating conflict by at least a year.  In total 
Cunard ships carried 2,473,000 troops over a total distance of 5.3 million miles.  Sadly eight Cunard ships and numerous brave 
Cunard officers and crews did not survive the conflict though we remember them every year.  We are proud of the role our people 
and sips played throughout the Second World War. 
 
But the end of the war did not mean a return to normal operation for Queen Mary for she was the remain in active service and 
become part of the 30-strong fleet of ships dubbed the `bride and baby` fleet that had been tasked with carrying the most 
precious of cargoes.  With most of her war fittings removed and hastily created nurseries and other facilities installed, Queen 
Mary left Southampton for New York of 5 February 1946 with 1,706 brides and their 603 children. 
 
`Operation Diaper` had begun. 
 
Queen Mary would make five further trips to New York and by the end of April 1946, a total of 12,886 young British women and 
their children had been taken to their new homes and new lives. 
 
And then it was time to undertake this important service to Canada, though for some reason the name of the operation was 
changed to `Operation Daddy`.   
 
From May to the end of September 1946, Queen Mary carried a total of 16,883 young women and their children from 
Southampton to Halifax and the welcomes in the city where Cunard`s founder, Samuel Cunard was born, were warm and 
heartfelt. 
 
Queen Mary steaming majestically into Halifax caused just as much a sensation there as the special cargo she was carrying.  
She had stopped in Halifax only once during the war, in September 1944, when she brought Churchill and his entourage to 
Canada for the Octagon Conference.  Arriving at nightfall, she was gone with the dawn the next day, and many Haligonians never 
knew she had been there.  So when she arrived in May 1946, it was the first glimpse most in Halifax ever had of her, the largest 
ship the city had ever seen. 
 
Despite obvious feelings of uncertainty the crossings were happy voyages!  During the day there were lectures on life in North 
America, cooking and sewing classes and instruction on child care and nutrition.  In the evenings there were dancing lessons, 
bingo games and movies.  And white bread – as after five years of eating bread that had been greyer in appearance every 
month, bleached flour became a wartime luxury. 
 
The women would take tours of the ship and saw firsthand how many of their husbands had come to Great Britain and the 
general consensus of the crew was that the children on board were noticeably better behaved than their fathers had been! 
 
One woman would later write: 
    `Basically we girls came out to Canada, by and large not knowing what to expect.  The vast majority of us dug in, adapted, 
compromised, made homes for our husbands and families and became good contributing Canadian citizens`. 
 
For many, it was a voyage charged with emotion, a brief pause between the tears of parting and stepping ashore in an unknown 
land.  Some brides barely knew their husbands: would they be waiting at the other side.  And we must not forget that for a few, 
the journey ended in heartache and a return passage. 
 
At the height of the War a Canadian journalist claimed that the country`s First Division was the only formation in the history of war 
in which the birth rate was higher than the death rate.  Between 1942 and 1948, 43,454 brides and their 20,997 children 
emigrated to Canada. 
 
Again we at Cunard are proud of the role played by Queen Mary.  The bond of family is one of life`s treasures and the part played 
by one of our ships in reconnecting and establishing families will remain one of the most treasured aspects of Cunard history. 
 
I wish you all the very best and know that we will never forget the sacrifices made in the dark days of war, nor the stories of 
`Operation Diaper` and `Operation Daddy`. 
 
David Noyes, Chief Executive Officer 
Cunard Line 
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Greetings from Sir Alan Collins 
The following greeting was sent to Janet Leahy, War Bride Daughter and we wanted to share it with all of our members. 

For your 70
th
 Anniversary event. Lady Collins and I want to send our best wishes to all the War Brides involved and wish them 

a very good celebration.  Please tell them from us that they were the brave ones that made the journey to another country for 
love and then helped enormously in the building of that country.  I am sure that everyone in Canada and in Britain is proud of 
them.  We wish them all well. 

We would also like to congratulate the organisers of the event and all those, including yourself, who work tirelessly and 
indefatigably to keep alive the memory and the spirit of that great adventure which was the journey of the War Brides.  

We look forward to hearing the outcome of your event which we are sure will be a memorable occasion. 

 With the most sincere good wishes. 

Sir Alan Collins KCVO CMG. 

 

 
100th 

Anniversary 
Of the 

Battle of the 
Somme 

 

 

 

 
1 July 1916 – 
18 Nov.1916 

141 Days 

 
The Battle of the Somme started on July 1st 1916. It lasted until November 18, 1916. For many people, 
the Battle of the Somme was the battle that symbolised the horrors of warfare in World War One; this 
one battle had a marked effect on overall casualty figures and seemed to epitomise the futility of trench 
warfare. 
 
By the end of the battle, the British Army had suffered 420,000 casualties including nearly 60,000 on the 
first day alone. The French lost 200,000 men and the Germans nearly 500,000. 
 
Ironically, going over the top at the Somme was the first taste of battle many of these men had, as many 
were part of “Kitchener’s Volunteer Army” persuaded to volunteer by posters showing Lord Kitchener 
himself summoning these men to arms to show their patriotism. Some soldiers were really still boys as 
young as 16, and the majority of men going to battle had no idea what warfare entailed. 
 

The Royal British Legion planted 19,240 Poppies 
at Westminster Abbey as a backdrop to the 
National Commemorations and vigil held on 30 
June attended by Her Majesty the Queen. Each 
poppy symbolises those who died on the First day 
of the Somme and has a personal message of 
remembrance written by supporters of the Legion. 
 

 

 

 

 

There is still time to help keep the memory alive of those who fell during World War 1 
for future generations. This is a chance for all of us to be part of a truly historic and 
incredibly significant act of remembrance.  If you would like to commemorate 
someone you can do so at www.everymanremembered.org   

 
 
 
 

http://www.everymanremembered.org/
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Portraits in Sepia, Stories in Silk: Canada’s British War Brides 
by Bev Tosh 

Imagine a young woman walking up a gangplank alone in the late 1940s:  
When I left my home, England, I stood on the deck of the ship and watched the coastline slowly fade away. I wondered wherever 
am I going? Will I ever see my home again? (Vera Sanderson) 
 
In 1946, Canada House was where travel documents were issued to enable the more than 40,000 young British women–war 
brides who had married Canadian servicemen--to embark on new lives in Canada. 
 
What had been troopships throughout World War II were later nicknamed “bride ships” as they ferried tens of thousands of 
young women from Southampton and Liverpool to the port of Halifax, Nova Scotia and onwards to their husbands across 
Canada. 
 
This exhibit of 40 full-length portraits in the Trafalgar Square Lobby of Canada House [London] is accompanied by a length of 
silk that tells the personal story of each bride. Collectively, they pay tribute to the tens of thousands of war brides for whom a 
leap of faith meant not just a new husband, but a new country.  The artist has also embroidered names of bride ships onto 
vintage handkerchiefs to create a translucent sculpture titled Veil of Tears. 
 

 
Portraits in Sepia, Stories in Silk celebrates the 70

th
 anniversary of British war bridesô passage to 

Canada, and their one million Canadian descendants 

 

War brides Jean Fells, from Saskatchewan, and Cathie Kirby, from Newfoundland, represented Canadian war brides at the 
opening. The majority of invited guests were Canadians who made the long journey in place of--or in memory of—a beloved 
war bride. Many were accompanied by relatives living in the UK.  
 
Canadian War Brides & Families were represented by Jean Fells and Janet Leahy. Janet and her husband George skyped the 
opening events to their war bride, Joan Reichardt, who was denied permission to travel for medical reasons.   
 
Two days later, I was honoured by former PM Joe Clark and his wife, Maureen McTeer, who requested a private tour of my 
exhibition. The Canadian High Commissioner joined the tour and helped me secure a Scottish thistle to the portrait of Cathie 
Kirby in honour of the 90-year-old war bride who traveled from St. John’s, Newfoundland with her son and daughter-in-law for 
the opening. She was delighted to be reunited with loved ones from both sides of the Atlantic. Cathie passed away peacefully in 
London that night. Cathy Kirby`s story will be featured in the CWBF Fall Newsletter. 
 
NOTE:  My goal, as an artist and the daughter of a Canadian war bride, was to commemorate war brides during this 70th 
anniversary year with 70 portraits of Canadian war brides on public display at once. My wish was fulfilled with 40 portraits at 
Canada House in London and 30 more at The Alberni Museum in Comox, BC. See below. 
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War Brides: One-way Passage 
HMCS Alberni Museum and Memorial in Comox, BC until Sept. 15, 2016 

 

War Brides includes 30 full-length portraits and personal stories. Collectively, they pay tribute to the tens 
of thousands of war brides for whom a leap of faith meant not just a new husband, but a new country. 
Memorabilia from regional war brides lends a West Coast focus to a wide cross-section of Canadian 
portraits and stories. 
 

 
 
The HMCS Alberni Museum and Memorial (HAMM) is located in the Comox Centre Mall in Comox BC. 
HAMM is dedicated to preserving the history of the men who served on HMCS Alberni in the Battle of the 
Atlantic 1941-1944.  
Comox Centre Mall 
Comox, BC V9M 3M1 
250-339-4322 | 250-334-6555 
 
Exhibit hours are 10-4, Tue-Sat.  Special openings on Sundays or Mondays for groups of 10 or more by 
reservation.  
 

 
 

WAR BRIDE STORIES 
Help the Canadian War Brides and Families keep the story of our War Brides alive! Our War Brides are an amazing 
group of women, with amazing stories that we would love you to share! 
 
 If you would like to tell your story, we will post it on our website (www.canadianwarbridesandfamilies.ca).  A form is 
attached to this newsletter for you to complete with your story and then submit it to be posted on our website.  Please 
include photos if possible.  Once we have completed the final draft of you story, it will be mailed or emailed to you for 
your review before it is posted on our website. Any photos submitted will be scanned and then returned. 

 
 
 

http://www.canadianwarbridesandfamilies.ca/
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CALLING ALL WAR BRIDES & FAMILY MEMBERS 

Reunion 2017 – May 19 – 21, 2017 
Westin Ottawa Hotel, Ottawa, Ontario 

 
2017 marks Canada’s 150

th
 Birthday and what better place to celebrate than in Ottawa next May!  We have secured 

The Westin Ottawa Hotel for our 2017 Canadian War Brides & Families Reunion and your Executive & Reunion 
Committee are already busy making the usual arrangements.  Our Reunion dates also coincide with Ottawa's 
annual Tulip Festival so you should expect to be dazzled with all the beautiful floral displays in & around downtown 
Ottawa.  The Westin Ottawa Hotel is very close to Byward Market and has the Rideau Centre shopping mall with 
Food Court below the hotel for a bit of shopping and less expensive meals.  
 
We have 40 rooms in our Group Block for each of Thursday, Friday, Saturday, and Sunday nights with a room rate 
of $199.00 plus taxes for a Traditional Double or King room. These rates are for single/double occupancy with an 
additional person charge of $40 per room per night.   Extra nights beyond these dates are almost non-existent as 
we’re not the only ones wanting to be in Ottawa in May so if you were thinking of arriving a day or 2 earlier or 
departing a day or 2 later you might want to secure your room reservation soon.   Some of you may feel this room 
rate is quite high but when you consider that the hotel is providing all of our Event spaces for FREE and holding 160 
room nights for us in our Guest Room Block, it’s a great rate that would normally be $275 or more per night for this 

busy year in Ottawa.  

We are already working on the menus for the week-end’s banquets & breakfast buffet and hope to keep the costs 
down.  In the past we have been able to subsidize the Reunion Registration fees with large donations from Cunard, 
Scotiabank Halifax, Provincial Legion Foundations, and Anavets.  We’ve also received smaller donations from local 
Legions who want to support our War Bride Mums.  If any of our members are affiliated with your local Legion or 
another organization that might like to make a donation, please let the Executive know of your plans so that we don’t 
duplicate our fundraising efforts. 

We have also been in contact with the Canadian War Museum and are hoping that there can be some event held 
there for our group to attend. 

Your Reunion Registration forms & further details will be included with the Fall newsletter and we look forward to 
seeing everyone again in our nation’s capital – Ottawa! 
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Remember When . . . . 
 
Remember when we discovered a shower did not involve a mackintosh and 
wellies - or even an umbrella?  When we encountered this strange Canadian 
'rite of Bridal passage' event?  I suppose some of our new husbands knew 
what it was and explained, mine did not!  I was dropped off at the in-laws and 
my protector left in a cloud of dust!  I was greeted with a room full of ladies, 
mostly complete strangers, wearing hats and white gloves, who subjected me 
to a thorough scrutiny.  I circulated the assembly, shaking hands and being 
introduced as I went, feeling totally bewildered.  I think it was tea from silver 
teapots and little sandwiches, cookies and cake first, followed by an 
assortment of gifts.  I recall the practical – tea cloths and pillowcases, hand 
embroidered, no less, an egg beater, a small picture of the Blue Boy, china 
cups and saucers and at some point there were shower games, such as 
dropping clothes pegs into milk bottles. 

 
 At the same time I was being asked numerous questions which I tried to answer politely.  I was by no means a serious 
smoker but I did smoke in those days, so out came my cigarettes and I offered them round!  That caused a bit of a 
shock wave but one of the ladies came to my rescue accepted a cigarette and lit up!  I recall that event as one of acute 
embarrassment - talk about a fish out of water!  I managed all the 'thank you's' and was eventually rescued.                   
I appreciated and used the many gifts, and still have the odd cup and saucer!  I got to know some of the ladies over 
time and they were very kind to me, but that event was a shock!  
 
Then there was the invitation to go bowling!  I only knew of Lawn Bowling, which involved older players, including ladies 
with large bottoms, dressed all in white, and not something that appealed.  I later learned of the indoor bowling but 
never took to that either.  
 
Around the same time the minister came to call.  I was Church of England, of course but my mother-in-law (despite 
being Dutch) went to the Presbyterian Church and the minister had a very strong Scottish accent.  That was not the 
major problem, his eyebrows were!  He had one continuous eyebrow, bushy beyond belief and with a life of its 
own!  Between trying to follow what he was saying and trying not to dissolve into hysterical laughter it was quite an 
ordeal!  
 
But we did have a lot to learn, didn't we? 
 

Submitted by Joan Reichardt 
 

 
 
 
 

If you have a story/photos you would like to share in the newsletter, please email to 
canadianwarbrides@netidea.com or mail to 215 W. Beasley St., Nelson, BC  V1L 3K4 

Our Website:  www.canadianwarbridesandfamilies.ca 
Find us on Facebook www.facebook.com/canadianwarbridesandfamilies 

 

mailto:canadianwarbrides@netidea.com
http://www.canadianwarbridesandfamilies.ca/
http://www.facebook.com/canadianwarbridesandfamilies

